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ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP 
BOARD MEETING 
November 2, 2021 

 
 
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on November 2, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Oonk, Clerk Kraak, 
Trustees Salisbury, Brink and Bosma. Absent: Treasurer Veldheer and Trustee Riemersma.  
 

Supervisor Oonk called the meeting to order. 
Recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Invocation offered by Trustee Bosma. 
 
Trustee Brink motioned to approve the minutes of the October 19, 2021 meeting. Trustee Salisbury 
supported the motion which passed. 
 
 

Citizen Participation/Public Comment – State Representative Brad Slagh brought us up to date on state 
matters including the completion of the 2022 Budget and his speed limit bill currently at the senate. Ottawa 
County Commissioner Al Dannenberg was present to answer questions. Deputy Davis shared some numbers 
from his September Monthly Report. 
 
Business Items: 

a. Ottawa County Water Resources Commissioner Joe Bush shared some drainage 
issues between Ransom and New Holland and 80th and 84th Avenue. Trustee Brink 
motioned to approve RESOLUTION #924 PETITION FOR MAINTENANCE, 
IMPROVEMENT AND EXTENSTION OF A DRAIN – NORTHWEST OF ZEELAND 
DRAIN. Trustee Bosma seconded the motion which passed with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Salisbury, Brink and Bosma.  
ABSENT: Veldheer and Riemersma 
 

Committee Reports: None 
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kate Kraak –Clerk  


